
 

     STATE OF NEW YORK 
   DEPARTMENT OF MOTOR VEHICLES 
    6 EMPIRE STATE PLAZA, ALBANY, NY  12228 

 
 

 

 

BARBARA J. FIALA 
Commissioner 

 
 

 “P”   2   (2013) 
 
“M”  2   (2013) 
 
Albany, New York 

  
 January 30, 2013 

 
 

           TO:  All Enforcement Agencies and Magistrates 
 
 SUBJECT:  Extension Discontinued on the Expiration Date of DMV Vehicle   
                     Safety/Emissions Inspection Stickers 
 
Our memo dated November 9, 2012, (“P” 20/”M” 14) announced that all vehicle 
safety/emissions inspections for residents of New York City and the counties of Rockland, 
Westchester,  Nassau, and  Suffolk,  which  were  scheduled  to  expire  on  or after 
October 29, 2012, were extended until further notice due to the impact of Hurricane Sandy.   
 
This extension was ended on December 4, 2012, by Executive Order 85.   
 
In addition, Executive Order 91 suspends until February 28, 2013, Vehicle and Traffic Law 
sections 375 (equipment requirements), 385 (weight and dimension requirements and 401 
(registration requirements) in relation to out-of-state vehicles engaged in Hurricane Sandy 
recovery efforts. 
 
Please share this information with appropriate staff.  Thank you. 
 
            Barbara J. Fiala 
            Commissioner 

 
 


